BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP:  3RD BUDGET FOR FY2013/2014

THURSDAY, AUGUST 8, 2013

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Budget Workshop on Thursday, August 8, 2013 with Vice-Chairman Richard Harden presiding (Chairman Merritt – absent).  Present were Commissioners Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:00 p.m.  Workshop called to order.

This workshop is the third and final scheduled workshop in the development of the FY2013/2014 Budget.  This workshop is intended to provide the Board with an update on the changes made to the tentative budget and 5 year plan subsequent to the delivery of said budget to the Commissioners on July 15, 2013 and provide an opportunity to address any new issues of proposed changes desired by the Board.
A balanced FY2013/2014 Tentative Budget & 5 Year Plan was presented to the Board on July 15, 2013 as required by Florida Statute 129.03 (3)(a).  Subsequent to the submission of the Tentative Budget, several adjustments and corrections were made.  All of the Commissioners were provided with an electronic copy of the Tentative FY2013/2014 Budget & Five Year Plan.  County Administrator David Edwards and Finance Director Greg James explained all of the adjustments and corrections to the tentative budget. 

The Commissioners and public were afforded the opportunity to ask questions and provide input.
The Sheriff and some of his staff were available to speak regarding the proposed $150,000.00 decrease in their budget and provided a presentation regarding the COPS Grant.  This Grant provides a variety of impacts in Wakulla County and Lt. Bruce Ashley supervises the unit.
The Constitutional Officers were afforded an opportunity to speak regarding the budget. 

The present budget includes a 6% increase in health insurance and this year CHP will offer a 4th Tier Rate that will be for an Employee plus children.  

There was some discussion regarding the I.C.E. contract and the Sheriff is optimistic that he will be getting more inmates and that will bring in additional revenue.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

